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William Penn Christmas Carol Service – 18th December at Christ’s Hospital Reminder 
 
Our carol service is fast approaching; taking place on Monday 18th December at 6pm at Christ’s Hospital 
School Chapel.  Please remember that we would like to welcome you and your relatives as we will have ample 
seating and parking space.   
 
On the morning of December 18th we would ask you to bring your children to the chapel between 8.45am and 
9am for a rehearsal.  We have arranged transportation back to school in time for lunch and school will finish at 
the normal time at 3.15pm.  In the evening, we will be ready to receive the children at 5.40pm but no earlier.  
Please ensure that children have been to the lavatory before they leave home in the morning and the evening 
as facilities are not easily available at the chapel.  The service will begin at 6pm and should be finished by 
7pm.  Children who have been given costumes will not need to wear them for the rehearsal but should come 
dressed in costumes in the evening.  We would ask that costumes are returned promptly by Wednesday 20th 
December, washed and dried ready for use next year. 
 
We have decided not to ticket the event or charge for entrance.  We do, however, have to hire the chapel and 
hope that you will consider making a donation towards these costs on the evening.  Thank you 
 
Christmas Bazaar Time! 
 
The Christmas Bazaar takes place this Thursday from 3:30-5:30pm. Please bring cakes/biscuits on Thursday 
morning in exchange for non-uniform (preferably festive or Christmas jumpers). The entrance to the Bazaar is 
£2 per adult and free for children, the entrance fee treats you to an adult drink and a mince pie. Please note 
there will be a festive photo booth and face painting therefore you might want to have your family/child’s photo 
taken before the face painting! The photo booth will be located in the Group Room (old Fry class). Please 
enter and exit through reception only. All funds raised will be donated directly back to the school. Thank you. 
 
School Clubs 
 
Please be advised that this is the last week for after school clubs this 
term.  Information about next term’s clubs will follow shortly. 
 
Safeguarding Update - Disturbing YouTube Videos: Factsheet for 
Parents 
 
Seemingly innocent videos, featuring children's favourites Peppa Pig 
and Elsa, have been found to show disturbing and violent scenes 
which are inappropriate and frightening for young children. 
 
Please see  this factsheet to find out about ways to help protect 
children against online videos that are slipping through the net: 
Download factsheet 
 
Pupil Achievements 
 
Congratulations to Elizabeth Toogood who has achieved her Grade 7 certificate in trampolining.  Well done 
If you have any pupil achievements that you would like mentioned in the newsletter, please e-mail the office: 
office@williampenn.w-sussex.sch.uk 


